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 Dear Logic of Love Newsletter readers, 

 

I have some exciting news to share. In just three 

weeks I am expecting my first child! With this 

transition to motherhood, I have decided to step 

down as the WFWP USA newsletter editor. I am 

deeply humbled and grateful for your readership 

and support during my tenure for the past 26 

months. 

 

Through my work with WFWP USA, I have 

gotten to know an incredible family of women 

leaders with warm and embracing motherly hearts 

that inspire me every day with their faith and 

tenacity to keep spreading the vision and culture of 

our WFWP Founder Dr. Hak Ja Han Moon. A lot 

of effort and heart is behind all the reports and 

articles that come to your inbox twice a month, 

and I appreciate all the chairwomen, 

representatives and contributors who continue to 

send in inspiring and uplifting content. 

 

I hope this newsletter has been able to brighten 

your days and also kept you abreast of all the latest 

happenings and activities within WFWP. Thank 

you to all those who ever sent me some 

constructive feedback or words of appreciation. If 

I have been able to touch even one person through 

this newsletter, I feel that all the work has been worth it. 

 

Special thanks goes to the wonderful national team that is the backbone of our organization, including our 

President Angelika Selle, Vice President Katarina Connery, Outreach Director Kiyomi Schmidt, 

Administrative Assistant Johanna Rothstein (who is also going on maternity leave) and Treasurer and HR 

Coordinator Irmgard Baynes. 

 

While I am taking a break from work for the next few months, I plan to continue supporting WFWP, and 

will be exploring new ways to do so in the future. I pray that my daughter can grow up in a world that is 

shining with empowering female role models such as the members of WFWP. 

 

I leave you now in the capable hands of my successor, Yoshi Mori, and wish her great success with the 

continued development of this newsletter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Natascha Phillips 


